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18 July 2013 

Matthew Sprott 
Department of Planning & Infrastructure 
22-33 Bridge Street 
SYDNEY  NSW  2000 

Dear Matthew 

Re: Ravensworth East Resource Recovery Project – Proposed Amendment to Overburden 
Emplacement Area for DA 52-03-99 Mod 5 

Following the recent merger of Glencore plc and Xstrata plc in May 2013, the names of 
certain Xstrata companies have been changed.  As a result, the company formerly known as 
Xstrata Mount Owen Pty Limited is now named Mount Owen Pty Limited.  This change was 
effective on 7 June 2013. 

As a result of the Response to Submissions process for the Ravensworth East Resource 
Recovery (RERR) Project Environmental Assessment, Mount Owen Pty Limited (Mount Owen) 
have amended the proposed modification.  These amendments have been undertaken to 
address issues raised by NSW Trade and Investment, Regional Infrastructure and Services, 
Division of Resources and Energy (DRE) in relation to final voids, overburden emplacement 
height and the location of overburden emplacement.  These amendments include: 

• Revisions to the conceptual mine plans for years four and five (see attached Figures 1.1 
and 1.2) to include the co-disposal of coarse reject and overburden within the West Pit 
and the RERR mining area as mining progresses.  This co-disposal will reduce the size of 
the RERR void at the end of mining operations within the Ravensworth East Mine and 
will confine overburden emplacement to the southern end of the West Pit Overburden 
Emplacement Area. 

• Emplacement of overburden within the West Pit Overburden Emplacement area to a 
maximum height of RL 170 metres (previously proposed to RL 180 metres, currently 
approved to RL 160 metres).  The additional 10 metres in height above that currently 
approved will allow a more natural landform to be achieved. 

• The original conceptual mine plans required the disturbance of approximately 
54.2 hectares of mine rehabilitation within the West Pit Overburden Emplacement Area, 
comprising of immature rehabilitation forest complex and rehabilitation grassland 
complex.  The revisions to the conceptual mine plans (years four and five) negates the 
requirement to disturb approximately 41.6 hectares of rehabilitated grassland and 
forest complex from what was originally proposed.   

Further detail regarding the revisions to the conceptual mine plans (years four and five) and a 
detailed response to all the submissions received is provided in the RERR Response to 
Submissions (July 2013) report. 

  








